THE UNION LEAGUE OF PHILADELPHIA

MEMBERSHIP NEWS AND INFORMATION

BANNER

A PLATINUM CLUB

www.unionleague.org

OCTOBER 2018

Celebrate in Style

BEST CITY CLUB



THE PRESIDENT'S LETTER

Dear Fellow Members,

One of the wonderful things about the League is that I always get a chance to learn something new. September was no exception. I was honored to be invited to the 20TH Anniversary Celebration for the One Percenters Club Table. Shame on me, but I did not know much about the One Percenters except that they were one of the 16 club tables. So I set about to catch up on my history.

The woman behind the idea for the One Percenters was Lava Martinez. She joined the League in 1993 and enjoyed the welcoming spirit of the League. Club tables have been an integral component of League life and Laya felt there was a lack of a women-only table where dynamic, entrepreneurial women could gather and share their common interests and friendship. In 1998, with support of seven other members, Laya approached Edward Toole, then chair of the club tables with the idea of a table made up solely of women - a novel idea at the time. The idea was accepted and in August 1998, the One Percenters Club Table was official. The founding members were Laya Martinez, Shawn Kent, Judith Rifkin, Frances Pierce, Cynthia Wollman, Karen Lawson, Annette Gardner, Diane Semingson, Elizabeth Capellini and Faye Heller. The purpose of the One Percenters Table is to afford professional and/or entrepreneurial women who hold positions of responsibility in their professional lives the opportunity to connect, network, share experiences and to support the interests of The Union League of Philadelphia.

Another question that is often asked is where did the name originate? Turns out, it is purposeful. Laya wanted the name to reflect the members' philosophy and achievements. Inspired by her observation that one percent of the population moves the world forward, she chose the name - One Percenters. Laya, thank you for making it happen. To all the members, congratulations on your 20TH anniversary and thank you for the vibrancy you bring to League membership. With your theme of, "Building Lasting Relationships," you are a shining example of all the League stands for.

Another interaction I would like to pass along is when I passed another member in the hallway around lunch time outside Founders, she said, "can I get frequent user points? I have been here every day this week. This is my spot! It is the best place to meet people." I thought that was a very nice thing to hear and a great description of the League. I hope it is your "spot" as well.

In past Banner letters I have written about the continuing work on the Strategic Plan. Well the committee is completing its work and we are ready to take the wraps off. Please take note in the Banner of Town Hall meeting dates in October when we will review and discuss the plan with members. The plan will provide a roadmap for the future of the League. I invite you to attend one of the meetings.

In addition, the Bylaws Committee is also completing its work on the amended and restated Bylaws. They are being reviewed and approved by the Board and will be posted and circulated to the members in anticipation of a vote at the Annual Meeting in December.

It is difficult to believe the Holiday season will be upon us shortly. There are plenty of opportunities to have your celebrations at the League. Please check out the *Banner* for all the activities the League has to offer. Also, as the seasons change and you are putting together your shopping lists be sure to include some Union League merchandise. There is an outstanding selection to choose from at all the locations and through the Online Gift Shop.

The calendar is packed with many activities. I look forward to seeing you at the League.



OFFICERS and DIRECTORS PRESIDENT

James P. Dunigan

VICE PRESIDENTS

Edward A. Turzanski Robert J. Ciaruffoli, Jr. Charles J. Davidson Kirk J. Meloney Carol I. Johnson

DIRECTORS

CLASS OF 2018 Harry Hill Vince Powers Louis Scaglione III Joseph V. Del Raso James Lynch

CLASS OF 2019 Craig D. Mills Pamela M. Cyr Daniel Fitzpatrick M. Sean Grady, MD Regina M. Lowrie CLASS OF 2020 Kathleen V. Greatrex MD Robert M. Cavalier Salvatore J. Patti Timothy E. Gillespie Thomas J. McGarrigle

EXECUTIVE STAFF Jeffrey P. McFadden – General Manager mcfaddenj@unionleague.org 215-587-5575

Patricia D. Tobin - Assistant General Manager

tobinp@unionleague.org 215-587-6458 Katie Barrett - Fitness Director barrettk@unionleague.org 215-587-5572 Sandee Cataldi - Golf Club Manager Torresdale cataldis@unionleague.org 215-637-7500 Michelle Christensen - Inn Director christensenm@unionleague.org 215-587-5563 Martin Hamann - Executive Chef hamannm@unionleague.org 215-587-5567 Jacob Hoffer - General Manager UL National hofferj@unionleague.org 609-465-3555 Abby Kanak - Director of Banquet Operations kanaka@unionleague.org 215-587-5561 Stewart Mahan - Private Events Director mahans@unionleague.org 215-587-6441 Erica Martin - Communications and Marketing Director martine@unionleague.org 215-587-6454 Anne Marie McCall - Membership Director mccallam@unionleague.org 215-587-5576 John Meko - Executive Director, Foundations mekoj@unionleague.org 215-587-5583 James Mundy - Director of Education and Programming mundyj@unionleague.org 215-587-5592 John Murray - Director of Security murrayj@unionleague.org 215-587-6450 Lucy Myers - Activities Director myersl@unionleague.org 215-587-5585 Michael Niklauski - Club House Manager clubhouse@unionleague.org 215-587-5584 Sean Palmer - Director of Golf palmers@unionleague.org 215-824-2155 Katie Sacchetta - À la Carte Director sacchettak@unionleague.org 215-587-5571 Sheryl Stern - Controller sterns@unionleague.org 215-587-6448 Kate Wood - Human Resources Director

THE UNION LEAGUE OF PHILADELPHIA BANNER

woodk@unionleague.org 215-851-8783

Volume 28, Number 9, October 2018

EDITOR Erica Martin ART DIRECTION and DESIGN David Ortega and Ryan Gray

The Union League Banner (ISSN 10821120) is the official publication of the Union League of Philadelphia. It is published monthly except in July for \$30.00 per year by the Union League of Philadelphia, 140 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, PA, 19102-3083. Members of the Union League of Philadelphia subscribe to the Banner through their annual dues. Periodical postage paid at Philadelphia, PA. Post master: Send address changes to the Union League Banner, The Union League of Philadelphia, 140 South Broad Street, Philadelphia, PA 19102-3083.